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POLLY BLUNK’S LIFE AS AN ARTIST 

  

 The April 14, 2013 program will feature Polly Blunk’s “Life As An Artist” starting at 2 PM. 

Mrs. Blunk will show many of her water colors in a Power Point presentation and also bring 
many of her original paintings. Most of the scenes will be recognized by the audience, she said 
in a recent interview.  

 She was influenced by her artist grandfather and by many artist friends with whom she 
paints regularly.  Mrs. Blunk is also active with the Paris Historical Society  in Clayville near her 
home on Holman City Road.  

 The program will begin at 2 PM at the Society’s quarters at 1 Fountain Street with deli-
cious refreshments to follow.  Join us. 

SEND IN YOUR DUES 

 

 Thanks to the 300 members who 
have already remitted their dues for the 
April 1, 2013 to March 31, 2014 year. 

 A dues card and a return envelope 
were included with your March Newsletter 
so please take a moment to send us your 
dues. Please send the dues in by May 1, 
2013. 

 Use PayPal by going to our web site 
and look for the icon. You need not have a 
PayPal account to use this way to send 
your dues.  

Above– Clinton High School under construction in 
1964. Present Middle School, built 1931-2, is in 

foreground of the picture. 
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Clinton Historical Society 

Founded in 1962 

 

DIRECTORS 

 

Mary Benson Byrd 

Daryl Chesebro– treasurer 

Faye Cittadino 

Frank Cittadino 

Rick Heintz 

Paul Frey 

Fran Lallier 

Wade Lallier 

Barbara Owens– vice-president 

Diane Parrish 

Robert Tegart-president 

Richard Williams– secretary 

 

Web Site 

www.clintonhistory.org 

 

Facebook 

Clinton Historical Society 

(Original) 

 

 

 

 

E-Mail Address 

clintonhistoricalsociety@yahoo.com 

Phone 

315-859-1392 

 

Mailing Address 

 P.O. Box 42 

Clinton, New York 13323 

 

OPEN HOURS 

Wednesday 1-4, and  

 Saturday 9-12 

Editor  

Richard Williams  

DUES- $10.00 individual; $15.00 
families/businesses; $25.00 friend; 

$50.00 contributing 

 

LOST MINING INDUSTRY  

 

 Pictured above is a last vestige of the hematite iron ore 
mining industry, which thrived, on and off, in Clinton between 
1797 and 1963. At times 250-300 workers were employed in 
the mines off New, Brimfield, and Kellogg streets, and Dawes 
Avenue. Additionally, the Clinton Metallic Paint Co. in Franklin 
Springs made paints and mortar colors until closing in 1963. 

 Two blast furnaces operated within the Town of Kirk-
land: one in Franklin Iron Works (as it was then called) and one 
in the hamlet of Kirkland on Seneca Turnpike. These enter-
prises also employed 2-300 at peak times; both closed in the 
earlier 1905 period and were torn down in 1913.  

 The structure above was located on the south side of 
Brimfield Street just east of Dawes Avenue and was the last 
vertical shaft used by the paint firm. Its concrete foundations 
remain visible in the underbrush.   



 

 Commercial  enterprises come 
and go depending on the state of the 
economy and the technology of the times. 
Clinton/Kirkland has ñlostò the following 
industries over the years: 

Lumber yard 

Triphammer shop 

Metallic paint factory 

Two blast furnaces and iron ore mining 

Lithia water bottling 

Hotels 

Private schools 

Trolley to Utica 

Trains 

Knitting mills 

Saw Mills 

Grist Mills   

Clemenshaw cider mill 

Burial case plant 

Plastics firm 

Canning factories   

Pea vineries 

Pest Control business 

Drop Forge tools 

Water Cure sanitarium 

Gold Cure sanitarium 

Blacksmiths 

Harness makers 

Hop dealers 

Burial case firm 

Nurseryman 

Coal dealers 

Canal freight  

ministration Building on the inner quad-
rangle.  

 Society  member Hermine Wil-
liams has done extensive research on Kirk-
land and the building and maintains it was 
not Kirkland’s  cottage at all, but rather the 
second of two temporary school houses 
built for Kirkland’s “Plan of Education” in 
1793.  

 Kirkland lived at first in a log 
house, not the cottage as claimed by the 
College.   

 In the March Newsletter was a pic-
ture of the Alexander Hamilton monument 
dedication in June 1918. A small building on 
Campus Road was in the background which 
is not in that location now. 

 Clarence Aldridge and Mel Ed-
wards have informed your editor that it was 
the Samuel Kirkland Cottage. In 1918 it was 
just off Campus Road and earlier had been 
down the hill a bit towards the College 
Cemetery. It was then moved to the present 
location between Commons and the Ad-
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LOST BUSINESSES AND INDUSTRY  

IN KIRKLAND 

KIRKLAND COTTAGE INDENTIFIED 

Shops around the Park and on College Street have changed also; here are some 

“lost” types of shops:   

Stoves and tinware   Millinery  Farm dairy items 

Chinese laundry   Dress shop  Livery   

Billiard hall    Cigar maker   

Opera house    5 & 10 

Photographer studio   Carriage painting 

LOST SHOPS AND 

FACTORIES 

 

 

WAS IT KIRKLANDõS 

COTTAGE OR NOT? 



PRESIDENT’S LETTER 

  

 Robert Tegart, President 

 SPRING FLOODS UTICA STREET MAY 2000 

While rare, a flood happened on Utica Street in May of 2000 when heavy rains caused 

Sherman Brook to over-

flow. The water extended 

to  Mulberry Street and 

did much cellar damage 

to some homes there. 

This is a view east looking 

towards Burdick-Enea 

Monuments on the right. 

Out of the picture on the 

left is the Nice ôn Easy. 

store/gas station.    


